Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
The Corradino Group, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District Four announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIMES: Wednesday, October 27, 2021

The Virtual Public Meeting is scheduled for 5:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.

The In-person Construction Open House is scheduled for 6:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

The Virtual Public Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 27, 2021, from 5:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. Please use the following link to register: https://bit.ly/SR25-VPM, or dial (213)929-4212, Access Code: 945-023-273. A brief presentation followed by questions and comments will be held from 5:00 p.m. – 5:30 p.m., and again from 5:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Please note, questions and comments may be submitted via the online chat for the project team to address directly.
The In-person Construction Open House is scheduled for Wednesday, October 27, 2021, 6:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. at the FDOT Construction Project Office located at 161 US 27 Hwy. South, South Bay, FL 33493. This meeting will have an informal open house format, with project representatives available to answer questions and address comments at any time during the meeting.
PLACE: FDOT Construction Project Office, 161 US 27 Hwy. South, South Bay, FL 33493
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No.: 439929-1-52-01
Project Description: State Road 25/US 27 Safety Improvements Project from MP 12.599 in Palm Beach County to MP 25.854 south of the City of South Bay, Florida
Project improvements include widening the shoulders of the roadway, replacing, or resetting guardrails along the roadway, installing rumble strips and internally illuminated retroreflective pavement markings along the roadway shoulders, adding a median acceleration lane and flashing beacons at the Okeelanta Road intersection, adding outside and median acceleration lanes at the County Road 827/Bolles Canal Road intersection. Work can be expected Monday through Friday, 8:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. Lane closures will not exceed 3 miles. Construction personnel will coordinate with businesses if any short-term driveway closures are needed. However, access properties will be maintained at all times. No driveways will be permanently closed or relocated as part of this project.
Construction will begin November 10, 2021 and is estimated to be completed in winter 2023. The estimated construction cost is $31 million.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Ms. Jessica Lewis, FDOT Project Manager, at (561)459-0908 or by email at jessica.lewis@dot.state.fl.us.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: No agenda
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Ms. Jessica Lewis, FDOT Project Manager, at (561)459-0908 or by email at jessica.lewis@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Melissa Readling, Community Outreach Specialist, at (772)577-8803 or by email at mreadling@corradino.com.
